## CALIFORNIA LAND SURVEYOR'S ASSOCIATION CENTRAL COAST CHAPTER

MINUTES - APRIL 1994 MEETING

Meeting was held April 21, 1994 at Central City Broiler in Santa Maria, 18 people attending.

Chapter President, Bob Reese, opens meeting. Place on April 22. President's Report- Bob Reese announced Board meeting April 30th.

Vice President's Report: None Treasurer's Report: General Fund \$2790.93

Education Fund \$1034.54 Legal Fund \$ 370.32

ABC Conmittee. Randy Ellieon is on the Earth

## COMMITTEE REPORTS: A Sale Touchen is not on the Earth Day

Membership Committee: Mike Stanton reports 54 members for 1994, however, only 34 are corporate members. The Chapter will need 6 more corporate members in order to keep 3 chapter representatives on the Board. Motion passed to actively pursue corporate members.

Education Committee: Tom Mastin thanked all who participated in review classes. \$150 profit was reported for education fund.

Professional Liaison Committee: Mike Stanton reported that probably not much will happen with the second letter to Francis M. Cooney, County Clerk-Recorder regarding cross-referencing recorded documents until after the election.

Professional Practices Committee: The Committee is in a "data gathering" phase at this time.

Publications Committee: Tom Mastin has agreed to do publishing for Parallax. Tom's work is appreciated by all. All submittals for Parallax should be on disk to facilitate the publisher's job.

Advertising Committee: Linda Richardson reminded everyone that the Yellow Pages ad payment is due next month.

Trig Star Committee: No report

## AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:

City of SLO Blue Border Committee: Blue border Committee needs a recommendation to the City of SLO regarding monumentation. The City agreed with most of our other recommendations in the 1992 letter.

City of Atascadero Ordinance Committee: Tom Vaughan said that the letter regarding lot line adjustments has been sent, and that no response has been received.

CLSA Minutes 4-21-94 Page 2

Bar-B-Que Committee: No report

Earth Day: Earth Day will be held at Mission Plaza on April 22. Joe Morris needs volunteers for the booth on Sunday.

an heatral City Brotler in Santa

Minutes were approved for March meeting with the following revisions; Earth day at Mission Plaza not Central Coast Plaza, Bob Frederick is on the Professional Practices Committee, Randy Woodjack is on the BBC Committee, Randy Ellison is on the Earth Day Committee, and Skip Touchon is not on the Earth Day Committee.

Old Business: 34 are corporate washers. The Chapter will need 4 The Title 21 Committee sent a letter in March to Pat Beck of County Planning. The letter requested an official opinion with regard to 1) status of pre-1893 maps, 2) what is the effect of recording a certificate of compliance over existing legal parcels, and 3) what is status of "Official Maps" filed in accordance with Subdivision Map Act.

Mike Stoker, Supervisor for the County of Santa Barbara was introduced by John Belsher. Mike spoke briefly about similar legal lot issues in S.B. County, specifically the Morehart case, which should be decided in the next few months. He also discussed the status of business in the state and its effect on our profession.

The speaker for the meeting was Dan Kreiger, a local historian. Dan spoke about the history of the railroads in this area in the late 1800's. The San Luis Obispo Railroad Centennial celebration will be May 5-7, 1994 in San Luis Obispo.

Presentation was made from Ken Fargen on behalf of the State to Mike McGee for "Surveyor of the Year." Trig Star Committee: So repor

City of SLO Blue Border Committee: Blue border Committee needs a

Olive of Atamendero Ordinance Committee: Tom Vaughan said the

Meeting ended

Mike Stanton - Secretary Will regarding monumentation City agreed with most of our other recommendations in the Mile

imper regarding lot line adjustments has been aunt, and the a:\4-21-94.mtg